DRAFT
Upton Snodsbury Parish Council

Parish Council Meeting - Minutes Tuesday 8th January 2019,  7.30pm Upton Snodsbury Village Hall

Parish Councillors Present : Paul Seymour (PS) (Chairman), Roger Peart (RP) (Vice Chairman), Debbie Waters (DW), Sandra Jennings (SJ), Alan Grainger (AG), Martyn Macefield (MM), Samantha Pink (SP)
District Cllr L Robinson, County Cllr R Adams
	
Clerk/RFO: Nicola Harding			In attendance: Three parishioners

Parish Council Meeting

19/55  Apologies: There were none received.
	
19/56 Casual vacancies: Proposed SJ, seconded RP, all in favour, to co-opt Samantha Pink and Martyn Macefield to fill the existing two casual vacancies on the Parish Council. The Chairman welcomed SP and MM on behalf of the Council. The Clerk circulated Declaration of Acceptance of Office forms for signing in addition to Register of Members’ Interests documents, to be completed and forwarded to Wychavon District Council.

19/57 Declarations of Interest: There were no declarations made.

19/58 Parishioner’s Comments: There were no comments to report from those parishioners present, though the Vice-Chairman noted comments received under item 19/66.

The Chairman made a presentation on behalf of the Parish Council to Catherine Milner, who had resigned from the Parish Council in May,  following ten years of service on the Parish Council. PS extended members’ gratitude for CM’s efforts during this time. 

The Chairman moved the meeting to item 19/65 Reports.

19/59  Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 9th October 2018
Proposed SJ, seconded DW, all in favour, to approve the minutes as a true record.

19/60  Progress reports from Parish Activities: brief updates:
Clerk updates :
· Payment had been received in respect of hedge maintenance at Flax Piece. 
· Personal Protective Equipment for lengthsmen (PPE) is currently being explored, as Parishes have been informed that WCC does not have sufficient funds to provide new or replacement equipment. As the provision of essential safety equipment by the County Council is a contractual requirement under the Lengthsman Scheme agreement, it has been requested that WCC review this decision and provide further updates to Parishes as soon as possible.
· The Parish Council had been requested to consider supporting neighbouring Broughton Hackett Parish in receipt of grant funding to be obtained for the purchase of VAS signage in their Parish. As Broughton Hackett are a Parish meeting as opposed to a Parish Council, they do not hold their own bank account and have therefore requested the Parish Council’s consideration in accepting funds via their bank account. As members held reservations about the practicality or indeed the legal ramifications of this request, it was agreed that County Cllr Adams would explore this request further and update members accordingly following his forthcoming Parish meeting.
b) PS - Grass cutting :
Tenders are being sought from contractors for the 2019 grass-cutting season. Action: Clerk to forward contact details to PS. 

b) SJ – Lengthsman:
Following attendance at the recent WCC lengthsman training event, the Parish lengthsmen are fully certified for two years. The Clerk had confirmed that drainage issues raised by AF had all been reported to WCC and were inspected on 13 December, and are now awaiting a jetting crew to clear.

c) SP – Highways:
SP had liaised with RP to discuss concerns following complaints received from parishioners regarding the number of HGV’s driving through 
the village on the B4082. Although it was felt that the situation had recently alleviated, members remain concerned. It was agreed that 




County Cllr Adams would reiterate the Council’s concerns to WCC Highways Liaison Officer to discuss the feasibility of a potential 
diversion and weight restriction for such vehicles. Action: RA to update. 

d) MM – (i) School (ii) SWDP
(i) School: MM confirmed that he had discussed parking concerns raised with the Headteacher and would draft a letter to vehicle owners and 
circulate. Action: MM to circulate ahead of posting.
(ii) SWDP: A draft response to the SWDP potential sites had been prepared and tailored. Hard copies were made available and an electronic 
version would be circulated. Action: MM to circulate draft response ahead of submission.

e) RP – (i) Garage site (ii) Coventry Arms (iii) Chicken Farm
(i) Garage site: Clearance of the site has been completed and there were no further updates to report since the site has been prepared for sale.
(ii) Coventry Arms: Concerns were shared regarding the deteriorating condition of the building, however no further updates were available
at present.
(iii) Chicken Farm: The site is now fully operational and feedback received so far had been positive. 

f) AG – (i) Road safety (ii) Footpaths (iii) Neighbourhood Watch  
(i) Road safety: Further feedback had been received from the Safer Roads Partnership, who confirmed that there were no suitable locations 
at present for the siting of a speed enforcement vehicle, but this situation may change once the garage site has been developed. The following 
actions were agreed:
· AG to continue to pursue with SRP
· SP to try and establish alternative contacts to approach
· AG to contact the local CSO for further advice
· Clerk to forward member contact details from Pinvin Parish Council who may be able to advise following positive speed initiatives in Pinvin Parish.

(ii) Footpaths: Permission has been granted from WCC to extend the existing crossing at Libbery, so materials can now be acquired to complete the works. A further request will be submitted by AG to replace the now non-existent stile adjacent to the Garage site with a new gate. RP confirmed that an inventory had been undertaken of the footpath book sales to date and the number of copies still available for sale. The Clerk confirmed total cheques received so far and RP agreed to check this further against his records.

(iii) Neighbourhood Watch: New ‘unwanted callers’ signage had been obtained which AG agreed to circulate locally. Another meeting is to be arranged within the next month. DC Robinson highlighted the positive success of social media in highlighting crime in the District and it was agreed that this should be highlighted in the next Parish newsletter edition. 


e) DW/SJ - Rural Communities Programme
DW confirmed contact would be made with Wychavon’s Rural Communities Manager to discuss the village wi-fi initiative further. LR offered her support in this regard. Action: Further updates to follow once received.


f) PS/RP – Phone kiosk renovation
Following recent excavations at the base of the kiosk, RP and PS confirmed that no services were discovered and that the box requires removal as soon as possible due to its degrading condition. Arrangements had been made locally to lift the kiosk with machinery, cone off and back-fill, with the intention of storing the structure in a yard in order to fully assess the renovations and likely costings required. DC Robinson drew attention to a Police initiative explored by neighbouring Parishes where funding has been made available to restore adopted kiosks to house a community defibrillator. It was agreed that this was a positive idea to also explore. (See also item 19/61.)


19/61 Consideration of defibrillator provision in Cowsden
Parishioners had requested the Council’s consideration in exploring opportunities for the provision of a community defibrillator in Cowsden. Given the higher proportion of more elderly residents, in addition to the distance from the defibrillator sited at the village hall, all Cllrs agreed in principle to the idea. Action: DW to explore potential funding opportunities through the British Heart Foundation and New Homes Bonus allocation still available.








19/62 Finance

a)Current Balances as at 1st January 2019:


 Business account				 				£6,438.33


b) Payments to report:
1/10/18 – USPRA: Exercise equipment contribution                       	 	£2000.00
8/10/18 – Salary: September 2018                                                  		£132.83
5/11/18 – Smart Cut: September cuts                                             		£250.98
5/11/18 – Lengthsman: September tasks                                        		£183.75
7/11/18 – Salary: October 2018					£132.83
19/11/18 – Lengthsman: October tasks					£168.75
19/11/18 – Smart Cut: October cuts					£250.98
7/12/18 – Salary: November 2018					£132.83
18/12/18 – Lengthsman: November tasks					£168.75
 8/1/18 – Clerk’s expenses: Ink & Postage				£21.81


	TOTAL				£3,443.51

Proposed DW, seconded RP, all in favour to approve the payments presented.	

			
c) Proposal to approve purchase of accounting package for 2019 PC accounts @ £119.44 inc. VAT
Proposed SP, seconded MM, all in favour.

d) Proposal to approve payment @ £40.00 as registration fee to ICO – data protection fees for 2018/19
Proposed SP, seconded MM, all in favour.

e) To consider and approve 2019/20 budget & resultant precept request
Confirmation received from Calc that Council tax referendum principles will not be extended to local (parish and town) councils in 2019/20.

DW provided updates for consideration following the recent finance meeting with the Clerk and CM. In terms of the proposed 2019 budget, provisions were made for increases in internal audit fees, salary, grass-cutting, membership fees and road safety measures, with reductions in footpaths and donations. As 2019 is an election year, Parishes are advised to make adequate financial provision in the event of an election. The Clerk had made enquiries with WDC who advise that Parishes budget for £800 should this occur. Advice from Nalc and Calc also received, recommends that Parish Councils hold at least 3 months’ worth of annual income in reserves, which is less than the figure normally budgeted for. With this in mind, it was proposed to increase reserves by £500 and include £300 towards a potential election, in order to finance this eventually should it occur, without ensuring a larger increase in precept if the full £800 was set aside for an election. Using the formula from Wychavon, the proposed precept request for 2019 results in an annual increase of £2.93 per household for a band D property.

DW extended thanks to CM for her support and expertise in reviewing the 2019 budget figures. 

Proposed DW, seconded SJ, all in favour to approve a budget request (less grant) of £5348.00
Action: Clerk to submit paperwork request to WDC ahead of 1st February deadline.
 

19/63 Planning 
No further applications or updates had been received.


19/64 Correspondence

	Wychavon DC Community Recognition Awards 2018



Wychavon DC Community Grants 2019


Wychavon DC
	The following information had been received: ‘Wychavon is a great place to live and work and one of our best assets is our residents. There are a huge number of individuals, and groups working voluntarily week after week, helping to run clubs and projects which make a real difference to our communities.’ 
Confirmation of nomination to be received by 1st February.


Community Grants 2019 has been launched and runs until noon on 29th March 2019. Anyone wanting an application pack should call or email Tracy Grubb. The packs are available as hard copies or electronically.
Telephone: 01386 565168   Email: tracy.grubb@wychavon.gov.uk

Details received of uncommitted New Homes Bonus monies @ £1,372 – WDC wish to establish whether this allocation is required and if so, a proposal(s) submitted by 18 March. It would also be helpful for PC’s to inform the DC if they intend to draw down any outstanding payments owed.



19/65 Reports
District Cllr Robinson: 
· Wychavon’s Community Recognition Award takes place on 7th March in Peopleton. Parishes are encouraged to apply and nominate a member of the community; closing date for applications is 1st February.
Action: LR to forward an electronic copy of the poster and application form to the Clerk, who will circulate to members.
· Wychavon’s Community Grants Scheme invites applications from voluntary and charitable groups of £50,000 for projects that make a lasting contribution to the local community through encouraging community engagement. Closing date for applications is 29th March. Action: LR to forward electronic copy of poster to advertise within the community.

[bookmark: _GoBack]County Cllr Adams:
· The County Council continues to face budgetary challenges in 2019, with a remaining emphasis upon provision for looked after children and adult care.
· A farming event at the Three Counties Showground in November highlighted the rise in crime within the farming community. The use of social media to report such crime however, has assisted in raising awareness in the public domain, leading to some successful outcomes. It was agreed that this should be highlighted in a forthcoming Parish newsletter.
· Two major applications are pending regarding road improvements in Pinvin - at Pinvin crossroads and the planned Northern Link Road.

 19/66 AOB 
 A request had been received from a parishioner for the Council’s consideration of exploring a potential weight restriction along the B4084 due to an increased number of HGV’s through the village. As reported under item 19/60c, County Cllr Adams agreed to explore this matter further with a Senior Highways Engineer at Worcestershire County Council.

RP requested newsletter items for inclusion in the next edition as soon as possible.


19/67  Date of Next Meeting Tuesday 12th March 2019 at 7.30 pm







Signed ……………………………………………………… 				Date…………………………..

                                        Chairman 
Upton Snodsbury Parish Council
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